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CITY OF DALLAS

December 17, 2019

Ms. Emma Best
Via GovQA

Re:  City of Dallas v. Paxton, No. D-1-GN-19-005961
Dear Ms. Best:

Please be aware that the City of Dallas (“City”) has filed the above-styled and numbered
suit in the 459th Judicial District Court of Travis County. The suit challenges a decision of Ken
Paxton, Attorney General of Texas, under subchapter G of Open Records Act, Texas
Government chapter 552. The decision relates to your May 31, 2019, request for public
information to the City, specifically, your request for information pertaining to Anonymous, the
hacker movement.

As you know, on June 17, 2019, the City requested a decision from the attorney general
about whether some of the information you requested was excepted from mandatory public
disclosure under chapter 552. The attorney general assigned the identification number 782738 to
your request. On August 28, 2019, the City received the attorney general’s decision, number
2019-23759, concluding that some of the requested information that the City sought to withhold
is subject to required public disclosure under chapter 552.

In this case, the City sues for a judgment determining that some of the information at
issue is excepted from required public disclosure, despite the attorney general’s decision to the
contrary.

This case is only against the attorney general. You have a right not to participate in the
case, but you also have a right to intervene if you wish.

The attorney general’s street address is Price Daniel, Sr. Building, Sixth Floor, 209 W.
14th Street, Austin, Texas 78701, and his mailing address is Office of the Attorney General, P.O.
Box 12548, Austin, Texas 78711. His telephone number is 512-463-2100.

Sincerely,

Taylor M. Floyd
Assistant City Attorney
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